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I trust that you will look after the staff especially when new IR laws are introduced.  I saw a 
letter to the Manly Daily from a nurse who was worried that her wages may be reduced when 
weekend penalty rates are eliminated.  It should not be too difficult to restructure wages in such 
a way that the medical and nursing staffs are not disadvantaged.  There are good reasons for 
paying penalty rates because of the difficult working hours.  I was picked up about 3.00am and 
I was operated on from Saturday evening.  Periods when most people are either asleep or 
enjoying social activities. 
 
I understand some of the problems associated with shift work.  When I was young I worked in 
the control room of a power station where I worked continuous rotating shift work.  Shifts 
covered night shift from 11pm to 7am, day shift from 7am to 3pm and afternoon shift from 
3pm to 11pm.  I worked three out of 4 weekends on different shifts.  Some people have 
difficulty sleeping in the day and shift work does disturb some aspects of social life and also 
some aspects of team sports. 
 
Unfortunately people are quick to complain but slow to praise.  I have tried to show how lucky 
we are in this state to have such a group of dedicated health care workers who can combine 
efficiency with dedication and still maintain an enthusiastic and light hearted approach to their 
work. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Leigh Coskerie     (Wal Coskerie ) 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
1s t  October 2007 
Ms Reba Meagher, BA (Syd), MLLandR, MP. 
Minister for Health, 
Reba.office@meagher.minister.nsw.gov.au 
Cabramatta@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Minister,  

Older Australians in New South Wales 
It  seems that older citizens are being disadvantaged by this government.  I  feel 
older people are being discriminated against with the proposed new driving 
rules and they also seem to be disadvantaged in hospital care. 
A medical officer with NSW Health stated that the older population will not be 
able to be accommodated in public hospitals as there will  be no extra beds, 
nurses or money to support them. 
It  seems that older ex-servicemen, mentally incapacitated and severely 
physically handicapped patients, and patients requiring resuscitation, will not 
be accommodated.  Therefore it  seems the only outcome will be a premature 
death. 
Mr Rudd supports the concept of youth ahead of age, particularly for senior 
politicians, so he may support your approach to hospital funding. 
Philosophically you do have a point; Labor policy should reflect the opinion of 
the wider community.  The old should be sacrificed for the young shouldn’t 
they?   
Best wishes for a healthy future. 
Yours sincerely 
 
Wal Coskerie 




